OPPOA ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2014
HAMPSTEAD LIBRARY

CALL TO ORDER


The annual membership meeting of the OPPOA was called to order at 6:30 PM by Acting President Paul Godridge.  Present at that time were board members Alicia Pickett, Terry Peters, Sam Thompson, Beth Brigance, Kim Karach, Jerry Bessey, and Scott Kehoe.  

OPENING COMMENTS


Acting President Paul Godridge introduced current board members and identified those who were on the ballot this year to be elected to the board of directors and the Architectural Control Board.  He explained that elected President Leah Swiffen decided to resign in December, and that board member Loretta Greenough, who was also the ACC Chairperson, had to leave the board as a result of health issues with her husband.  He had appointed Terry Peters as liaison to the ACC and as an ACC board member.
TREASURER’S REPORT


Treasurer Kim Karach provided the membership in attendance with copies of the 2014 budget approved by the board of directors and also a copy of the expense and income report for fiscal year 2013 and went over the details of both reports.  There being no questions or comments from the membership the reports were accepted as presented.
SECRETARY’S REPORT


A reading of the minutes of the July General Membership meeting were dispensed with,  and Secretary Terry Peters made available to those who had not voted ballots for the election of members to the board of directors and the Architectural Control Committee.  A subsequent counting of the ballots determined that all those on the ballot had been elected. 
ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE

Terry Peters advised that Loretta Greenough was unable to continue as Chairperson of the ACC due to personal reasons, but had provided a report of ACC activity over the past year, and that report was read. 
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BEAUTIFICATION

Chairman Paul Godridge advised that the monument at the intersection of the Highway 17 and Ravenswood Extension had been taken over by the Olde Point Golf Course, and was being maintained in excellent condition.  A new Olde Point monument had been built at the intersection of Country Club and Ravenswood Extension, and a flagpole donated by Alicia Pickett had been put on the site.  The lighting for the flagpole with the American flag and the State of North Carolina flag should be completed soon.
COMMUNITY RELATIONS


Chairperson Beth Brigance advised that a community picnic had been held during the summer, and that the new community telephone book is being prepared and should be available within the next month.
MEMBERSHIP 


Chairperson Alicia Pickett advised that only about 290 members had to date paid their 2014 dues, which was significantly less than at this time last year.  She plans to send out reminders that after March 1 late fees will be charged.
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

Sam Thompson reported that additional members are needed to help patrol the community.
ROADS

Chairperson Scott Kehoe reported that Gull Road and Oystercatcher are in need of significant repairs, and some scattered potholes exist on other roads as a result of the recent bad weather.  Bids are being obtained to determine the cost of those repairs and how best to resolve those problems.
MEMBERSHIP COMMENTS


Members commented on standing water near the new monument; a broken water pipe on Ravenswood Extension; trees on Ravenswood Road that need to be trimmed; a suggestion to have similar covenant restrictions for the different homeowners associations in Olde Point; and information and opposition to the planned DOT mid-town bypass connector near the current Sawmill Grill Restaurant site.
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ADJOURNMENT


At 7:05P.M., with no further business to be brought before the board, the meeting was adjourned.  








Terry Peters









Secretary
